
                                                                         PRAISES 
 
As we reflect on the events of this past month, our souls have been filled with gratitude for 
the abundance of blessings we've experienced. March and leading into April have been 
bustling with activity as we traveled to churches in Missouri and Texas, where we were 
privileged to share our ministry and gain many new partners in prayer and support. 
Currently, we're basing our ministry and family out of Hallmark in Fort Worth for the next 
eight weeks, where God's provision has been evident at every turn. Though we miss our 
church and family, we were thankful to spend Easter weekend with Hallmark and see 15 
people place their faith in Christ! God is so Good!  
 
Amidst the busyness, our family has grown closer, cherishing moments together during 
our deputation journey. Philip and Sarah have both turned 30 over the past couple of 
months, Arya is learning to write numbers and letters, and Kal is beginning to take his first 
steps! God has filled our hearts with so much joy as we grow closer to Him and each other.  
 
An exciting update on our journey to Cambodia: we've secured our plane tickets and will be 
in Cambodia from June 25th to August 21st! The total cost for these tickets amounts to 
$7,100, including extra luggage fees. If you feel led to contribute towards covering these 
expenses, your support marked as 'travel' would be immensely appreciated, thank you to 
those who have already donated to help meet this need. 
 
During our travels, we had an encounter with a young man named Justice. Raised in the 
church, Justice embarked on a journey of questioning and doubt in his faith as a young 
adult. Although he initially shared a salvation testimony, he has since "deconstructed" and 
left his faith. We spent precious moments conversing with him about life and the hope of 
the Gospel, praying earnestly that God would capture his heart and that He would believe 
in Jesus as the way, the truth and the life - the ONLY Way to the Father. 
 
                                                                     PRAYERS 
 
Your unwavering support and prayers help to sustain us, and we are deeply grateful for 
each one of you. Looking ahead, we're preparing to make our setup costs visible for prayer 
and donations in the coming months as we gear up to move to Cambodia by the end of 
the year. These costs include home setup and appliances, language school fees, and 
vehicle expenses. As we embark on this monumental transition, we humbly ask for your 
prayers, trusting in God's provision to meet our needs and seeking your partnership in this 
crucial phase of our journey. 
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CONNECT

- For Wisdom and guidance for our family as 
we plan our summer in Cambodia from 
June-Aug. 
 
- For Justice, that he would come to a saving 
faith in Jesus as his savior.  
 
- For more ministry partners to join in the call 
to take the Gospel to Cambodia!

- That God would begin to provide partners 
to help meet our setup cost needs. 
 
- For safety as we travel and for the kids to 
enjoy this time on deputation! 

We got the opportunity to take a family 

day to the Fort Worth Water Gardens and 

walked around the city, it was beautiful!

Kaladin turned 1 on March 21st! 

We were blessed to be able to join the 

OKBBF for Presence Point's "Shepherd 

Leadership" conference. It was great to 

learn more about Biblical Shepherding.


